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February 6th, 2025 BCC Agenda Date/Item: 

Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County 

Approval of the Memorandum of Agreement for Implementation of the final offer for 
AFSCME CCOM for represented employees. Total value is $42,450. Funding is through 

ratepayer fees. No County General Funds are involved

Previous Board 
Action/Review 

December 10, 2024 

Performance 
Clackamas 

1. Building trust through good government

Counsel Review Yes Procurement Review No 

Contact Person Evelyn Minor-Lawrence 

Director, HR 

Contact Phone 

503-655-8812

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: The County and AFSCME-CCOM entered into negotiations on March 28, 
2023, for the third-year wage reopener as required by the 2021-2024 Collective Bargaining Agreement 
(CBA). After many months of bargaining and mediation, the parties were able to reach an agreement 
as part of the CCOM successor agreement. CCOM agreed to settle the third-year reopener language 
from the 2021-2024 CBA and accept the same offer accepted by AFSCME DTD, WES and the three 
CCEA Bargaining Units. 

Staff is presenting the Memorandum of Agreement for the Board’s review. The cost of implementing 
the $750 Lumps Sum (with Roll-ups) for CCOM represented employees is: 

$42,450. 

RECOMMENDATION: Staff recommends the Board approve the attached MOAs between Clackamas 

County and AFSCME-CCOM bargaining units, and authorizes the Chair to sign on behalf of the 

County. 

Respectfully submitted, 

  Evelyn Minor-Lawrence,  

  IPMA-CS Director of Human Resources 
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